
      February 10, 2025 

 

The Poweshiek County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. Members present Jason Roudabush, 

Jacki Bolen, and Jeff Tindle.   

 

Moved by Roudabush, 2nd by Bolen to approve agenda.  3 ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Bolen, 2nd by Roudabush to approve February 6, 2025 board minutes.  3 ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

Board received the Recorder’s Report of Fees collected for the month ending January 31, 2025. 

 

Sandy Ross, Treasurer, presented the Treasurer's semi-annual report to the Board of Supervisors. Ross advised the 

board that the lease agreement on the postage machine will expire in May, so she is obtaining quotes and 

researching the best options for the postage machine.  Bolen relayed to Ross complaints received regarding the 

driver’s license department.  Ross stated she is available to discuss any concerns regarding the office with anyone. 

Bolen further stated that she did relay to the individuals to address the concerns to Treasurer Ross. 

 

Bart Klaver, County Attorney met with the board to discuss the proposed FY26 budget.  The board inquired about 

the county attorney revenue line for legal work performed for the City of Grinnell.  Klaver stated this agreement is 

for prosecution work associated with City tickets or violation of City ordinances only and is charged at an hourly 

rate agreed upon between the parties.  The board discussed possible uses for the funds within “County Attorney-

Forfeiture Proceeds” and the “Opioid Abatement” general ledger funds.   

 

Board held a workshop on the FY26 budget. 

 

10:52 a.m.  Moved by Bolen, 2nd by Roudabush to adjourn.  3 ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

___________________________________  ___________________________ 

Melissa Eilander, Poweshiek County Auditor Jeff Tindle, Chairman 

 


